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The Recreation Department has been busy getting many opportunities ready for our community.
The RecPlex staff have significantly cleaned up the sportsgrounds by picking up the leaves and
tidying up under the trees. Nordic Fencing was out on Wednesday May 5th to inspect the
damaged fencing at ball diamond 3 as well as the condenser fence. Insurance has requested an
in-person inspection to get a more accurate number on the damages. We are waiting on a new
quote and will present it to the CAO upon arrival. The Multisport court is ready for usage so we
have been looking into the equipment. We purchased two Basketball hoops from Costco. We
will be ordering volleyball equipment as well as shuffleboard equipment as soon as possible.

One of our Beautification workers, Alanna, started on May 3rd. She was busy all week getting
the planters cleaned out and tidied up for this year's planting. Our Communities in Bloom
volunteer group has been given their supplies and will be ready to help plant. We plan on
starting the planting process at the end of May beginning of June. Variety Place has also
volunteered to take care of the SkyTrail flower beds. Thank you to everyone who has
volunteered their time to help make our community a beautiful place!

The Pool Manager started working April 19th and got a lot of administrative work complete. A
few more of our university student staff members and a few high school students started May
3rd and were busy getting the pool cleaned out. Pleasureway came in on Thursday May 6th to
de-winterize the pool. The staff will be doing one more spray of the pool and then we will be
starting to fill it by Monday May 10th. Swimming Lesson Registrations will be taking place on
Monday and Tuesday May 10th and 11th from 5:00-8:00 pm. We are aiming for an opening date
of May 22nd. The CAO has approved us to go ahead with the shed from Camp Outlook. All Star
Towing is going to donate their services to the pool and in return we will put up an advertisement
for them. Larry Pederson is going to help load the shed onto the flat deck trailer. We will be
purchasing some pavestones from Broderick Garden for the base of the shed. This shed will be
used as a First Aid Shack as it allows more room for our cot, first aid supplies and easy access
to the EMS gate.




